I would like to present the following proposal at the meeting on 4 November 1999, to be considered for adoption into the Policies and Procedures. Make Section XI subsection XI A. Title section XI as Dues.

Add subsections B through E:

"B.
Membership dues are effective from January 1 to December 31. They are due and payable before February 1 each year in order to maintain voting privilege.  Notice will be in the form of a reminder in either Minutes or Newsletter published by the Secretary.

C.       Anyone unable to pay dues in a single payment may be eligible for a

payment plan of $ 5 per month for 5 consecutive months. This may be arranged by speaking confidentially to the Treasurer.

D.         Anyone unable to pay full dues may speak to an Executive Officer about a reduced amount.  This will be discussed at a closed door session of the Executive Officers.  All arrangements for payment will be kept confidential by the Executive Officers.

E.          Dues paid in 1999 will be effective until December 31, 2000."

To me, this is the only really fair way to ensure that anyone who wants to be a part of this organization has a way to do so without threat of financial difficulty or embarrassment.

Thank you,

Judy Reeves

